
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from Jane Grant, Chief Executive 
(13 December 2024, 3.45pm) 
 
With winter upon us, I wish to extend my sincere gratitude to 
all staff across NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde for your 
ongoing commitment and professionalism. Winter invariably 
brings heightened challenges, and we must all work 
together to manage these pressures during this challenging 
period. We have also recently launched our public winter communications 
campaign - an information campaign on how best to use our services, particularly 
at this time of year, and to avoid unnecessary visits to A&E where other areas can 
see patients faster and with more specialist care. 
 
I would like to remind staff that, particularly during this time, we remain committed 
to providing a suite of wellbeing resources to ensure staff feel supported over 
winter. Your resilience and professionalism will, as always, be key to our success in 
meeting these challenges, and you can visit our dedicated wellbeing hub for more 
information here. 
  
I would also like to highlight that staff can still access our flu vaccination 
programme. Thanks to the efforts of our dedicated vaccination teams, we have 
vaccinated more than 180,000 patients and more than 11,000 staff. Additionally, 
over 165,000 people have been vaccinated against COVID-19. This will make a 
significant contribution to reduce the incidence of severe illness and in relieving 
some pressure on our services through the winter months. Next week our teams 
are running an extra Staff Vaccination Week which we have promoted through 
Core Brief, and I would encourage any member of staff who hasn’t yet been 
vaccinated to take up the opportunity. Details on drop-in clinics are available here: 
Staff winter vaccination clinics - w/c 16 December. 
 
My thanks go to all the Staff Disability Forum and their Chair, Atika Sharma, for 
their hard work in celebrating Staff Disability History Month, which finishes on 
Monday next week. The forum has been visiting sites across NHSGGC to share 
the important work they do and to encourage everyone to support disabled 
colleagues. As a final mark of the importance of this month, both Gartnavel and the 
QEUH will be lit up purple. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fhospitals-services%2Fservices-a-to-z%2Fmental-health-and-wellbeing%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40nhs.scot%7C065315344afb42c2bfe908dd1b8d607d%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638697017456544278%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EqTEZQC%2Bzqgge1OpZGUhuLoDQb2aDfNXuPKPnJyIpCQ%3D&reserved=0
https://scottish.sharepoint.com/sites/GGC-Staffnet/SitePages/Fighting-Flu---It-starts-with-you!.aspx?xsdata=MDV8MDJ8THluLlN0aXJsaW5nQG5ocy5zY290fDA2NTMxNTM0NGFmYjQyYzJiZmU5MDhkZDFiOGQ2MDdkfDEwZWZlMGJkYTAzMDRiY2E4MDljYjVlNjc0NWU0OTlhfDB8MHw2Mzg2OTcwMTc0NTY1Njg5MDZ8VW5rbm93bnxUV0ZwYkdac2IzZDhleUpGYlhCMGVVMWhjR2tpT25SeWRXVXNJbFlpT2lJd0xqQXVNREF3TUNJc0lsQWlPaUpYYVc0ek1pSXNJa0ZPSWpvaVRXRnBiQ0lzSWxkVUlqb3lmUT09fDB8fHw%3d&sdata=bTRtMUdLb1ExTWZDc2F1VlJTNUpJeU1nQlMxWXJaY2QxR3lXNWxSMzdRWT0%3d
https://scottish.sharepoint.com/sites/GGC-Staffnet/SitePages/Fighting-Flu---It-starts-with-you!.aspx?xsdata=MDV8MDJ8THluLlN0aXJsaW5nQG5ocy5zY290fDA2NTMxNTM0NGFmYjQyYzJiZmU5MDhkZDFiOGQ2MDdkfDEwZWZlMGJkYTAzMDRiY2E4MDljYjVlNjc0NWU0OTlhfDB8MHw2Mzg2OTcwMTc0NTY1ODA2NTd8VW5rbm93bnxUV0ZwYkdac2IzZDhleUpGYlhCMGVVMWhjR2tpT25SeWRXVXNJbFlpT2lJd0xqQXVNREF3TUNJc0lsQWlPaUpYYVc0ek1pSXNJa0ZPSWpvaVRXRnBiQ0lzSWxkVUlqb3lmUT09fDB8fHw%3d&sdata=QzNhL1BKM3haUTB2S1BVZ0oreERwYTZKSzhFZU9ZVzNLcXhNUFVNekRYZz0%3d


 

  
I am pleased to announce that nominations for the Chief Scientific Officer Awards 
are now open. These prestigious awards provide an opportunity to recognise and 
celebrate the exceptional contributions of our scientific and technical colleagues. I 
encourage all staff to take the time to nominate those whose work exemplifies 
excellence and innovation in healthcare science. You can find out more about the 
categories here. 
  
I'd like to thank the neonatal teams alongside Estates and Facilities for managing 
the recent repairs to QEUH maternity building roof so professionally throughout. 
The support and flexibility shown by the wider RHC was also important and I'm 
pleased to report works have now completed, and that normal service has 
resumed.  
 
Finally, my thanks to the Dental Department at Stobhill Hospital for looking after 
this patient and making them feel comfortable. Well done all: 
  
"I went to the Dental Department at Stobhill Hospital. This was my 4th appointment. 
As always Dr Runja, Jacqueline and Jenny were there for me every step of the 
way. 
 
"Their skills of making me feel settled are fantastic. Regrettably I had to get all my 
top teeth removed and a new plate. The reassurance I got from Dr Runja, 
Jacqueline and Jenny was brilliant. My stress and anxiety were sky high but all 3 
were brilliant with me and was able to settle me. I've found my fears and anxiety 
was managed much more after Dr Runha, Jacqueline and Jenny got me through it. 
All 3 went above and beyond to get me looking the best I could with a false plate. 
 
"If I could give them a reward I would. All 3 were absolute angels. I'll never be able 
to thank them enough for their kindness and support through this experience. 
Thank you all so much for everything you've done for me. I'll forever be grateful."  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not  
have access to a computer.  

A full archive of printable PDFs are available on  website 
   

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hcstraining.nhs.scot%2Fnews%2Fscotlands-chief-scientific-officer-awards-2025%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40nhs.scot%7C065315344afb42c2bfe908dd1b8d607d%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638697017456590331%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XGY5%2BCBr54Sg3Kdr%2FLw0FpkhLn5e7hKzeznARQmcVHw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Ccc27844b2862433f6e4d08db68e862ff%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638219119531685552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=miRHxlnmAz6n3RkcXcocQlcSRQMF%2Fw4Hy%2FeyJ8fmbCo%3D&reserved=0

